
April 16, 2020 
 
 

Public Parking Lot Closure Along National Route 134 
 
 

A statement from the Mayor of Fujisawa, SUZUKI Tsuneo. 
In view of road traffic congestion in the Shonan seaside 

area last weekend, during the time that the declaration of a state 
of emergency is being issued, the City decided to close public 
parking lots for which the City issued management permission 
along the National Route 134 from April 16 until May6, 2020. In 
addition to above mentioned parking lots, the prefectural parking 
lots in Fujisawa are also closed. 

One of the most important preventive measures against 
the spreading of novel coronavirus contagion is to lessen the 
chance of contact with other people. I sincerely hope everybody 
who is planning to visit Fujisawa and also the citizens of 
Fujisawa to understand the significance of this measure. Please 
refrain from going out during this challenging time. 

I look forward to your visit to Fujisawa when the novel 
coronavirus epidemic is stamped out. 
 
 
SUZUKI Tsuneo 
 
 
Mayor of Fujisawa 


